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The All NEMO Committee hosted its third Annual Conference in Brussels on 24"
September 2025

The AIlNEMO Committee third Annual Conference was held in Brussels, consolidating its position as
the platform to address the challenges and prospects of the European internal electricity market and
to share the views of stakeholders on market coupling.

The event brought together representatives from the European Commission, the European
Parliament, requlators and other thought leaders from across the power industry, to share insights
and engage in an open dialogue to help shape the future of SDAC and SIDC.

The Chairman of the Al NEMO Committee, Rafael Gomez-Elvira Gonzalez, underlined in his speech
that ‘despite this long-standing proven track record of the successful market coupling operations, the
Commission is now proposing a radical recast of the Capacity Allocation and Congestion
Management (CACM) Regulation, which raises serious concerns among NEMOs, both in terms of
process and in terms of substance’. The Chair also reminded that EC, ACER, NRAs and all market
participants can count on the All NEMO Committee to continuously bring improvements.

In the much-awaited policy session, the debate focused on how the CACM Regulation should evolve
in order to keep the market resilient and fit-for-purpose. The issue of compliance with the overall EU
regulatory framework was also addressed in the panel.

The intervention of Mr. Nicolas Gonzalez Casares, Member of the European Parliament, also
addressed that ‘the electricity market reform provides stronger consumer protection, better
decarbonisation incentives, and more affordable electricity. Its implementation must fully respect the
spirit and objectives of the EMD reform. | also want to underline the crucial role of NEMOs: well-
functioning short-term markets are key to integrating renewables and flexibility sources, and to
enabling cost-effective system integration.’

There was also a dedicated slot on the CACM Annual Report 2024, where the NEMO experts
introduced the SDAC and SIDC chapters, which included the intraday auctions (IDAs) for the first time.

The afternoon panel session focused on stakeholders’ discussion on market coupling for a sustainable
future.

Finally, in his closing remarks, Mr. Lukasz Kolinski, stated ‘NEMOs contribution to market coupling
is strongly appreciated by the Commission’ and that ‘NEMOs are and will remain an essential pillar in
the Union’s market coupling’.

The All NEMO Committee would like to thank the European Commission, the European Parliament,
ACER, NRAs and all the speakers and moderators for the high-level of engagement, the diversity of
perspectives and the quality of discussions that showed the importance of coming together to share
knowledge and drive progress.

All event details can be found on the conference information page.



https://www.nemo-committee.eu/assets/files/cacm-annual-report-2024.pdf
https://www.nemo-committee.eu/publication-detail/3rd-annual-conference

About All NEMO Committee:

The All NEMO Committee facilitates the cooperation among NEMOs for all common European tasks necessary for the
efficient and secure design, implementation and operation of single day-ahead and intraday coupling. The All NEMO
Committee is formed by the appointed representatives of each NEMO.

For additional information about All NEMO Committee go to:

http://www.nemo-committee.eu/index
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